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On 25 September 2024, Ambassador Nishimaki attended the handover ceremony at Ndadi Primary School, 

Ohakafiya Circuit, Ohangwena Region where one new school building (with four classrooms and a 

storage) was constructed through the 2022 Grant Assistance for Grassroots Human Security Projects 

(GGP) and handed over the building to Minister of Education, Arts and Culture Hon. Ester Anna 

Nghipondoka on behalf of the Namibian Government. The construction of the new school building at 

Ndadi Primary School has enabled approximately 140 learners who previously studied in temporary 

classrooms made of corrugated iron and branches, to learn in a comfortable environment. The 

storage will also be used as a teachers' room, which will contribute to improving the efficiency 

of teachers' preparation of teaching materials and lessons. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

（From Left）Hon. Lieutenant-General(rtd) Sebastian Ndeitunga, Governor of Ohangwena Region, 

Ambassador Nishimaki, and Minister of Education, Arts and Culture Hon. Ester Anna Nghipondoka 

Ambassador Nishimaki receiving a commemorative         Dance performance by learners 

gift from Ms. Joel (Inspector of Education,  

ohakafiya Circuit) and School Principal Mr. Shaamhula 


